
Public Procession Annual Report 2023/24 noted. 
 
6 There was submitted a report by the Director of Legal and Administration 
regarding an annual report on public procession notifications submitted to the 
Council for the period from 1st April 2023 to 31st March 2024, advising 
 
(1) that the legal and administrative process for notifications for public 

processions in Scotland was set out in Part V of the Civic Government 
(Scotland) Act 1982 and that anyone who wanted to organise a procession in 
Glasgow must notify the Council at least 28 days prior to the date on which 
the procession was intended to take place; 

 
(2) that the Act set out the relevant consideration which the Council must take 

into account in considering a notification received from a procession organiser 
and in determining whether it was necessary to prohibit or impose conditions 
on a procession, as detailed in the report; 

 
(3) of the number of procession notifications within the relevant Council wards 

submitted to the Council in the last 4 years in respect of processions that had 
taken place between 1st April 2023 and 31st March 2024; and 

 
(4) of the Scottish Government updated guidance on Public Processions 

published on 28th March 2024. 
 
After consideration, the committee noted the 
 
(a) annual report 2023/24 regarding public procession notifications to the Council; 

and  
 

(b) update on the review of the Council’s Policy and Code of Conduct on Public 
Processions. 

 
 


